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Ken Burns 
Ken Burns has been making documentary films for almost 40 years.  Since the Academy 
Award-nominated Brooklyn Bridge in 1981, Ken has gone on to direct and produce some 
of the most acclaimed historical documentaries ever made, including The Civil War; 
Baseball; Jazz, The Statue of Liberty; Huey Long; Lewis and Clark: The Journey of the Corps 
of Discovery; Frank Lloyd Wright; Mark Twain; Unforgivable Blackness: The Rise and Fall 
of Jack Johnson; The War; The National Parks:  America’s Best Idea; The Roosevelts:  An 
Intimate History; Jackie Robinson; and, most recently, Defying the Nazis: The Sharps’ War. 
 
A December 2002 poll conducted by Real Screen Magazine listed The Civil War as second 
only to Robert Flaherty’s Nanook of the North as the “most influential documentary of all 
time,” and named Ken Burns and Robert Flaherty as the “most influential documentary 
makers” of all time. In March 2009, David Zurawik of The Baltimore Sun said, “… Burns 
is not only the greatest documentarian of the day, but also the most influential filmmaker 
period. That includes feature filmmakers like George Lucas and Steven Spielberg.  I say 
that because Burns not only turned millions of persons onto history with his films, he 
showed us a new way of looking at our collective past and ourselves.” The late historian 
Stephen Ambrose said of his films, “More Americans get their history from Ken Burns 
than any other source.” 
 
Future projects include films on the history of country music, Ernest Hemingway, and the 
history of stand-up comedy. 
 
Ken’s films have been honored with dozens of major awards, including 15 Emmy Awards, 
two Grammy Awards and two Oscar nominations; and in September 2008, at the News & 
Documentary Emmy Awards, Ken was honored by the Academy of Television Arts & 
Sciences with a Lifetime Achievement Award. 
 



 
Lynn Novick 
Lynn Novick is an Emmy and Peabody Award-winning documentary filmmaker. For 
nearly 30 years, she has been producing and directing films about American history and 
culture, among them some of the most acclaimed and top-rated documentaries to have 
aired on PBS. Her films include Prohibition, Baseball, Jazz, Frank Lloyd Wright and The 
War, a seven part, 15-hour exploration of ordinary Americans’ experiences in World War 
II. 
 
The Vietnam War, Novick’s newest project co-directed by longtime partner Ken Burns, 
produced by Sarah Botstein and written by Geoffrey C. Ward, airs on PBS in September 
2017. An immersive, 10-part, 18-hour epic, it is the first major documentary assessment 
in a generation of one of the most divisive and consequential events in American history. 
A groundbreaking 360-degree exploration of the war, the series features testimony from 
nearly 80 witnesses, including many Americans who fought in the war and others who 
opposed it, as well as Vietnamese combatants and civilians from the winning and losing 
sides.  
 
Novick is currently working on a two-part biography of Ernest Hemingway, co-directed 
by Burns and slated for completion in 2020, and College Behind Bars (w.t.), a feature 
length documentary produced by Sarah Botstein, about a group of men and women 
imprisoned in New York State for serious crimes, struggling to earn degrees in a rigorous 
liberal arts college program – the Bard Prison Initiative. College Behind Bars asks several 
essential questions: What is prison for? Who in America has access to educational 
opportunity? Can we have justice without redemption? The film will air on PBS in 2018.  
 
Mai Elliott 
Mai Elliott is the author of The Sacred Willow: Four Generations in the Life of a 
Vietnamese Family, a personal and family memoir that was nominated for the Pulitzer 
Prize.  Her second book, RAND in Southeast Asia: A History of the Vietnam War Era, 
chronicles this think tank’s involvement in research about the Vietnam War at the behest 
of policy makers in Washington, D , and the impact of this involvement on RAND itself.    
The New Yorker magazine called her family memoir “as engrossing as fine literary fiction 
and…indispensable to understanding Vietnam from a Vietnamese perspective.”  
In a 2016 podcast, author Malcolm Gladwell called her family memoir “beautiful” and her 
book about RAND  “brilliant,” and listed both on his podcast website as recommended 
readings. 



 
Mai Elliott was born in Vietnam and grew up in Hanoi and Saigon.  She is a graduate of 
Georgetown University in Washington, DC.   
 
Merrill A. McPeak 
General Merrill A. (“Tony”) McPeak was the 14th chief of staff of the U.S. Air Force. From 
October 1990 until October 1994, he was the senior officer responsible for organization, 
training and equipage of a combined active duty, National Guard, Reserve and civilian 
work force of more than 850,000 people serving at 1,300 locations in the United States 
and abroad. As a member of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, he and the other service chiefs were 
principal military advisors to the Secretary of Defense, the National Security Council and 
the President. 
 
General McPeak entered the Air Force in 1957 as a Distinguished Graduate of the San 
Diego State College ROTC program. A career fighter pilot, he spent two years as solo 
pilot with the Air Force’s elite aerobatic team, the Thunderbirds, performing before 
millions of people in nearly 200 official air shows in the U.S. and overseas. He flew 269 
combat missions in Vietnam. Senior leadership assignments included command of the 
20th Fighter Wing in NATO, the Twelfth Air Force (concurrently, U.S. Southern 
Command Air Forces) and the Pacific Air Forces. He was Air Force chief during a period 
of very active U.S. involvement overseas, including Operation Desert Storm. While chief 
of staff, he conceived and executed the most extensive reorganization of the Air Force in 
its history, creating a service better suited to meet the nation’s defense needs. 
 
Hangar Flying, a memoir of General McPeak’s early years in the Air Force, was published 
in 2012. The continuation, Below the Zone, appeared in 2013. The final volume, Roles and 
Missions, went on sale in January 2017. 


